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The Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Federation Newsletter 

Friday 21st July 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

WOW!  We’ve reached the end of a fantastic year—the children have so many achievements to be proud of.  
We had two fabulous Leavers Services yesterday for our Y6 Leavers—Charlie, Felix, Rupert, Teddy and Will, we 
wish you all the very best of luck as you move onto secondary school.  We also say goodbye to Tommy and 
Chay today as they move house over the summer break.  We will miss you! 

I’d also like to take this opportunity to thank all parents and carers for their support during my first term of 
Executive Headship at our wonderful federation.  I’ve thoroughly enjoyed my time so far and I’m already look-
ing forward to September. 

Please find attached information which may be useful for families over the summer holidays. 

Wish best wishes for a fantastic summer break, 

Mr. M. Scott  Executive Headteacher  

Notes 

 

Collective Worship 

No Outsiders this week was all about a 
young football superstar—read more 
here: https://no-outsiders-
assembly.blogspot.com/2023/07/
football.html  

Safeguarding 

The Designated Safeguarding Lead for the federation is Matthew 
Scott.  The Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead for Bilsdale is 
Rachel Grundmann and for Carlton is Diane Jeffries.  The Safe-
guarding Lead Governor is John Ford. 

If you have concerns about the safety of a child please speak to 
one of the staff named above. If you have concerns outside of 
school hours, please follow this link to the North Yorkshire Safe-
guarding Children Partnership website. 

Awards 

We don’t have any awards this week, however all of 
the children have been complete superstars this 
week, especially during both leavers services. 

 

Well done everyone! 

Important Information 

 

Please read the attached letter carefully as it contains 
lots of information ready for September. 

Also, below the diary dates, there is some key infor-
mation regarding safeguarding and other services over 
the summer break. 

 

 

 

Attendance—our whole school target is 
96%.  This week’s figures are:   

Carlton—94.9%    

Bilsdale—95.1% 

Carlton’s has improved slightly, 
please try and help us reach our 
target! 

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/worried-about-a-child


Diary Dates 

Friday 21st July School closes for summer All n/a 

Tuesday 22nd 
August 

Sports Camp (childcare) at Carlton All Info. sent 

Monday 4th Sep-
tember 

Staff training day n/a n/a 

Tuesday 5th Sep-
tember 

School reopens for pupils All n/a 

Wednesday 13th 
September 

KS2 trip to Murton Park KS2 Info. sent 

Monday 2nd Oc-
tober 

Skip 2B Fit All More info. to follow 

Friday 6th Octo-
ber 

KS1 trip to Beamish KS1 More info. to follow 

IMPORTANT SUMMER INFORMATION 

The Federation of Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Schools is now closed for the summer break. We 
hope you have a wonderful holiday! 

 Staff may check their emails periodically but please do not expect a response before Tuesday 5th 
September. 

 

If you are concerned about the safety of a child during this time please use the following con-
tacts: 

 

• North Yorkshire Safeguarding Children Partnership telephone - 0300 131 2 131 

• More information about making a referral - https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/about-
us/worried-about-a-child/ 

• If you have serious, immediate concerns about a child call the Police on 999. 

 

If you’re a child who needs help, here are the details for Childline: 

• Phone - 0800 1111 

• Website - https://www.childline.org.uk/  
 

If you’re struggling with food, here’s some links: 

• Hambleton Food Share - https://dev1.hambletonfoodshare.org.uk/ 

• Middlesbrough Food Bank - https://middlesbrough.foodbank.org.uk/  

 

Worried about your child’s time online?  Here is some advice from the NSPCC - https://
www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/ 

 

Struggling with domestic abuse?  Here is some information on how to get help - https://
www.gov.uk/guidance/domestic-abuse-how-to-get-help 
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Final Week 

 

Class 1 Celebrations 

What a year! Mrs Pearey, Mrs Cooper, Mrs Theos and I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of the Little 
Owls and Reception children, as well as their grown ups for the most exciting year full of happy memories to 
cherish forever. Each and every child has delved into learning through play, challenged themselves, taken a curi-
ous approach to learning and most importantly, been so happy in the learning environment. We have spent the 
last week baking cakes, inviting our teddies to the teddy bears picnic, attending the service at the church, read-
ing stories under the parachute, performing our songs at the Wildlife Garden (apologies again about the weather), 
partaking in the sports morning and saying our goodbyes to our friends and teachers. Class 1 have shone bright 
this year and the EYFS team wish them all the luck in the world in their new chapter in life.   Miss Robson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y6 Leavers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Morning 

We managed to dodge the showers and have some sports fun this morning! 

 



REMINDER 

Get active with the Summer Reading Challenge 2023! 

Children can once again sign up for the Summer Reading Challenge at their local library during 
the holidays. This year the theme is Ready Set Read! and is all about the power of play, sport, 
games and physical activity.  

The challenge for children is to read 6 library books of their choice and collect special stickers 
and other prizes along the way – everyone who finishes will receive a limited-edition Ready Set 
Read! medal and a certificate. Any child aged 4 to 11 can join in and the challenge runs from 
Sat 15th July until Sat 9th Sept. 

There will also be a fantastic programme of activities in libraries all summer, many of them 
free, to go with the challenge – look out for flyers with more details which will be given to chil-
dren to bring home.  One of the librarians from Stokesley will be delivering the flyers and tell-
ing all of the children about the Challenge in a special assembly at Carlton on the afternoon of 
Monday 10th July.   






